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ADDITIONAL RACES

database update

Q: Why is this being done now, as GW have re-released BB and 
these races are not included?
A: The discussion has been going on for a long time. Work is being 
done on the database and so this is now a technical possibility. 
In addition BB2 Legendary has just been released with Bretonnians as 
part of it, so it looks as though they are here to stay. There are more 
games being played online than ever before, and it makes sense to 
be welcoming to online players.

Q: Why are they not being included immediately?
A: To allow time to get any database issues sorted and to allow 
tournaments to adjust their rules packs.

Q: What was the result of the vote?
A: 800 people voted, which was 22.5% of the active members. 70% 
of voters voted for both to be included, with around 15% voting for 
neither to be included.

Q: What about Slann?
A: Slann are not affected. They remain a compulsory team for NAF 
sanctioning.

Q: What about the races in the App?
A: These will not be included.

Q: Now that these races are included, can we make other roster 
changes or change other rules?
A: No.

Q: Why were Simyins not part of the vote?
A: Simyins are played only on the League setting of Fumbbl. 
They are not as widely played as the other two races.

Q: The vote was described as advisory, why is it being treated as 
binding?
A: More members voted on this than have ever voted in a NAF 
election, with a clearer result than any election.

Q: I didn’t know about the vote, why wasn’t it publicised better?
A: It was in two NAF newsletters, on TFF, on Reddit, on Fumbbl, 
on the Cyanide forum, on NAF Facebook and Twitter as well as the 
BB Community Facebook group. All NTOs and RTOs were asked 
to spread the word locally as well.

Q: Was the vote more influenced by online players who joined to 
vote?
A: During the month of September 2017 the NAF counted 116 
new members (including 24 online sign-ups), of which only 30 
participated in the vote, so this would not have altered the result.

Following the vote held in September 2017, the NAF Committee has decided that Bretonnians and Khorne will be added as races to 
the NAF database.

Tournaments will be allowed to include these as official races from 1st January 2018, but this will be up to the individual Tournament 
Organiser. The inclusion or exclusion of these races does not affect the sanctioning of a tournament.

Until this time the current situation will continue, which is that they can be included in tournaments but their games will not 
be recorded in the database.

The NAF Committee will at some point review whether they should become compulsory races for NAF sanctioning. No decision has 
been made on this.


